
 

 

WQ.322/2020 

 

WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE 

BY THE CONNÉTABLE OF ST. BRELADE 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 22nd SEPTEMBER 2020 

 

 

 

Question 

 

Will the Minister advise Members of – 

 

(a) the source of funding for the demolition of the old Les Quennevais school; and 

(b) the timeline for its demolition? 

 

 

Answer 

 

There are no plans to demolish the school, so there are no  funds currently earmarked.     

 

It will not be demolished until the future of the site is determined and this will be derived under the Island 

Plan.  Suggestions have been put forward under the call for sites process and any subsequent use will be 

discussed with the parish.  

  

Although the school has migrated, the library remains in situ as plans to collocate it with the new school 

were not deemed to be practical or desirable.  Until the new library location is confirmed the IHE 

commitment to ensuring that the Government’s assets are effectively used, means that the building will be 

available for this and other community uses where practical.        

 

 


